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Welcome
Welcome to the Fourth Edition of the E-Newsletter of
Government Rajindra College, Bathinda, covering the
months from April to July. We are excited to introduce new
sections highlighting the achievements of our enthusiastic
students and an array of events held during the vibrant
summer season.



PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGEPRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Dear Students, Faculty, and Friends,

It is my pleasure to welcome you to the Fourth Edition of the E-Newsletter of
Govt. Rajindra College, Bathinda. This edition, covering the months from April
to July, showcases the incredible energy and enthusiasm that define our
college community.

During this period, we have witnessed numerous achievements and
activities. Our students have excelled academically and participated in
social works and environmental activities that have enriched their learning
experiences. The vibrant spirit of our students and faculty continues to
inspire us, and this newsletter captures the essence of their hard work and
dedication.

As you read through the highlights of the past few months, I hope you share
our pride in the accomplishments of our students and the unwavering
commitment of our faculty. Their efforts significantly contribute to our goal
of fostering a nurturing and stimulating environment for all.

I extend my heartfelt gratitude to everyone who has contributed to this
newsletter and to the success of our college. Your support and involvement
are invaluable. Thank you for being a part of our journey. 

Best regards,  
Dr. Jyotsna Singla  
Principal, Govt. Rajindra College, Bathinda





14 students from the
Diploma in Food Production
and one exceptional student
from the Diploma in Food
and Beverage have secured
internships at the prestigious
Leela Hotel in Gandhinagar!
This incredible opportunity
will provide them with
hands-on experience in a
top-notch hospitality
environment, preparing
them for a bright future in
the culinary and hospitality
industry.July 31, 2024

English Department at Government Rajindra College Bathinda has
received appreciation certificates from the British Council. Dr.
Raenee, Prof. Nindiya Sharma, Prof. Ruby Bansal, and Prof. Narinder
Singh were honored on July 31, 2024, for their contributions to the
successful completion of the first session of the 'English for Work'
course.
This innovative online course, launched in collaboration with the
British Council, attracted approximately 175 students and has been
praised for its effective teaching methodologies and curriculum. The
course aims to enhance students' English language skills,
employability, and academic standards. Business Delivery Manager
Mr. Sukanshu Mahajan of the British Council was present at the
event.



Date 12-06-2024 to 07-07-2024
Cadet Bhavanish Kumar of NCC
Department of Government
Rajindra College Bathinda
participated in the mountaineering
camp. During this time, the cadet
acquired training in mountain
climbing and physical fitness and
by obtaining A grade certificate, he
raised the head of the college and
NCC unit. For this achievement,
the principal of the college, Dr.
Jyotsana Singla, and Prof.
Harjinder Singh Maur handed over
an A grade certificate to the cadet
and encouraged him to achieve
further for the college and gave
good wishes.

Dr. Manoneet Khera,
Head of Music
instrumental Department.
Released her book.
Raag Tayan Parampara 



April 05, 2024
NSS Department organized a voter awareness seminar, led by Baljinder Singh and supported by
the Election Officer Bathinda. The seminar, themed 'My First Vote for My Country,' featured
speakers like B.L.O. Mr. Yadwinder Singh, Mr. Kanav Rishi, Assistant District Nodal Officer
(SVEEP) Shures Gaur, and the District SVEEP Team Bathinda, who explained the importance of
voting and introduced Election Commission apps.
The Election Commission office facilitated new voter registrations, with around 33 students
casting their first votes. Poster-making competitions and a ludo voter game were conducted, with
Simranjit Kaur (B.Com Part I), Jaspreet Kaur (B.A. Part II), and Komalpreet Kaur (B.Com Part I)
winning first, second, and third positions, respectively, and receiving certificates.
Professors Rajpal Kaur, Bhajan Lal, Sarjeevan Rani, and Narendra Singh participated, with about
200 volunteers attending the event.

April 06, 2024

Punjabi department screened a telefilm based on the popular
story 'Tobha Tek Singh' by famous Urdu afsana nigar Saadat
Hasan Manto related to the partition of India and Pakistan. In
which about 250 students were present.



Department of English
organised a special movie
show for students of B.A 2,
Sem 4 and faculty members.
The chosen film was Pride
and Prejudice based on
classic novel by Jane Austen.

April 06, 2024

A comprehensive extension lecture on "Youth and Addictive Behaviour" was
conducted by the Psychology and Philosophy department. The esteemed
resource person, Dr. Jitender Aneja, Additional Professor from the Department
of Psychiatry at AIIMS Bathinda, highlighted the prevalence and mechanisms
of mobile, internet, and drug addiction among youth, while also discussing
practical ways to effectively cope with these challenges. Around 120 students
along with faculty members including Dr. Seema Gupta, Dr. Simranjeet Kaur,
Prof. Harinder Kumar, Prof. Nishma, Prof. Gagandeep Kaur, Prof. Nishi, Shri
Gagan Garg, and Shri Rahul Setia, attended the lecture.

April 09, 2024



A poster making competition was organized by the
mathematics department of the college under the able
leadership of Jyotsana Singla ji. In which the students
participated with great success, out of which Sandeep Kaur
B.Sc Part II got the first position, Komalpreet Kaur B.Sc.
Part II got the second position and Sukhpreet Gill B.Sc.
Part II got the third position. On this occasion, the member
of the department Prof. Mukesh Bansal, Prof. Ritu
Aggarwal, Prof. Lucky Goyal, Prof. Rupam Garg was
involved.

April 12, 2024

Cadets and Lt.
Harinder Kumar
and Ms. Nishima
leaving for CAT
camp Wef. 20
APR TO 29 APR
2024 AT NCC
ACADEMY
MALOUT.



On the occasion of World Earth day, Tree Plantation program was
organised by Physics department. Principal Dr. Jyotsna Singla, Prof.
Dr.Harjinder Singh Maur, Prof. Jagjiwan Kaur and the faculty members
of physics department and the students of B.sc III(non med and
computer science) planted the trees.

April 22, 2024

Botany Department of Government Rajindra College and the
Nature Club celebrated Earth Day. On this occasion, a poster
making competition was held on the topic of Save Earth Save
Environment. About 15 students participated in it. Professor Gurjit
Kaur, Professor Rita Rani, Professor Ramandeep Kaur and
Professor Rimpi Garg were present on this occasion.



The nodal officer of Red Ribbon Club and Rajindra Yuva Club Dr. Balveer Kaur
and Prof. Narinder Singh organized an oath-taking ceremony for the students
of the college under the sweep program for the correct and necessary use of
vote. He vowed to cast his vote without any kind of greed and to make the
society aware about it. About 100 students participated in this event.

April 26, 2024

Information about the prospects of new courses being introduced in the
college in session 2024-25 was telecasted by AIR Bathinda. Prof. Ratneet
Kaur delivered the information. 

May 17, 2024

May 30, 2024

To raise awareness about voting
without discrimination for the
Lok Sabha Elections 2024, the
District Election Officer
Bathinda conducted a walkathon
under the banner 'Youth Chalya
Booth' at Government Rajindra
College Bathinda, with
participation from NSS
Department volunteers.



May 31, 2024

Environment day was
celebrated at GRCB
under the leadership of
Principal Dr. Jyotsana  
by  Nature Club &
Botany Department, In
which saplings were
planted inside the
college campus.

Rajindra Yuva Club & NSS
volunteers raising awareness for
voting.

We extend our heartfelt appreciation to the NCC volunteers of GRCB, for their
tireless assistance during the elections. Your dedication has been crucial in ensuring
a smooth and orderly voting process.
Guiding voters, assisting the elderly and differently-abled, and managing crowds,
you exemplify the spirit of community service. Your presence instills security and
order.
Thank you, NCC volunteers, for embodying discipline, selflessness, and
responsibility. Your efforts make our electoral process more efficient and
accessible.
Let us draw inspiration from their exemplary service and continue to contribute
positively to our society.



June 03, 2024

 NSS volunteers of
GRCB took part in an
inspiring Cycle Ride
organized by Friends
Sports Club Bathinda.
The event championed
the theme of
Promoting Health,
Equity, and
Sustainability through
cycling. 

International Yoga
Day Celebrations at
GRCB. Students,
faculty, and staff came
together to celebrate
the harmony of mind,
body, and spirit
through various yoga
practices. It was a day
filled with energy,
positivity, & wellness.

June 21, 2024

July 17, 2024

NCC department participated in
tree planting campaign at GRCB.
In which 18 cadets of NCC of the
college participated. Prof.
Harjinder Singh Maur, Prof.
Sultan Singh, ANO Harinder
Kumar and Principal Dr.
Jyotsana Singla were also
present on this occasion. In this
event, the cadets planted trees at
different places and conveyed
the message of saving the
environment and preserving it.
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